

ALL SAINTS' C. of E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY UNIT Moor Road Chorley Lancs. PR7 2LR

Tel.: (01257) 262489 Fax: (01257) 263860

Follow us on Twitter - @chorleyallsaint **School Text Number - 07860030339**

Head Teacher: Sarah Partington Email: head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Newsletter 6.9.19

Welcome back

I hope you all had a lovely summer. A very special welcome to all our new children parents & carers. Here at All Saints' the parents, children and staff have already shown pride and delight in being a part of this exciting school; the children look extremely smart in their new uniforms school looks amazing and progress is already being made. Thankyou everyone!

Award Winners



This week's 'Pupils of the week' winners are: Year 1- Jake K, Year 2- Leighton Y, Year 3- Freya S, Year 4- Jacob K, Year 5 - Jasmine D, Year 6- Alesha R

Parents of the 'Pupil of the week' are invited to our assembly on Friday□ 13th September at 9.00am.

Clubs

New Club letters have been sent out this week, places will be allocated for the sports clubs, starting on Monday, 9th September and we will only inform you if they haven't been given a place. Hob Nobs clubs starts on Tuesday, 17th September.

Reuben's Retreat - Non-Uniform

We are having a non-uniform on Tuesday, 10th September for a £1 donation. The kitchen will also be serving Reuben's favourite dinner of Sausage, Mash and Peas.

Reuben's Retreat is a charity in memory of Reuben Michael Graham who tragically passed away in August 2012, aged just 23 months. Reuben's Retreat is a home-from-home for families bereaved of a child and for children with life limiting or threatening conditions and their parents and siblings.

PE Kit

Your child must have a full PE Kit in school at all times. PE is a compulsory part of the school curriculum. Can you please ensure your child has suitable shorts/tracksuit bottoms/T-shirt and pumps/trainers to wear. Shorts and T-shirts can be purchased from school.

Earrings cannot be worn for PE/swimming and can no longer be taped over; children need to remove their own earrings or parents must remove before they come to school.

Parking

I would appreciate your co-operation in parking safely and considerately at drop-off and pick-up times. Please do not park on the staff car park, the yellow lines outside the gates and please do not park across resident's driveways.

Home School Value

Our focus for this half term is Thankfulness. We are sending home a sheet with stories & activities for you to work through with your child to compliment the work we are doing in school.

School Photos

Individual and family group photos will be taken on Wednesday, 11th September. Afternoon Nursery children will have their photos taken at 1.00pm. If you would like to include brothers/sisters that do not attend All Saints', these will be taken first from 8.30am.

Make sure you are all looking your best!

The Christian Value we are focusing on this half term is 'Thankfulness Ephesians 5:20 "...giving thanks always and for everything to God the Father in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ."

Clubs for Autumn 1 half term

Monday – Homework, Y5/6 Football Club, Y2/3 Multiskills Club
Tuesday –Homework, Hob Nobs, KS2 Basketball Club
Wednesday – Homework, Y3/4 Football Club, Y4/5/6 Netball Club
Thursday – Homework, Hob Nobs, Y6 ICT Club
Friday – Homework
Hob Nobs Club will start from 17th September

Supporting Young People Online: A free guide created by Childnet providing Information and advice for parents and carers on supporting young people online. The advice is also available in 12 additional languages including Arabic, Hindi, Polish, Spanish, Urdu and Welsh.

. Attendance - The Magic 97

Well done everyone! Keep up the good work!

The attendance percentage is being calculated on the number of children achieving the Magic 97%.

The averages: Week 1 - 92.7%,

The winning class is Year 3 with 100% of children making The Magic 97.

Secondary Admission for September 2020

If your child is in Year 6 you will need to apply for their High School place. The deadline for applications is 31st October 2019. www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. Speak to Mrs Walters or Mrs Constable if you are having difficulties.

Primary Admission for September 2020

If your child has a 4th Birthday between 1st September 2019 & 31 August 2020 they will start primary school in September 2019. You will still need to apply for a place even if your child attends a nursery linked to a primary school. The deadline for applications is 15th January 2020.

www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. Speak to Mrs Walters or Mrs Constable if you are having difficulties

Home Packed Lunch

Please do not send any nuts or nut products in your child's lunch, we have children in school who have nut allergies and need to ensure their safety. Also, if you are putting grapes in these need to be cut length ways and not left whole. Finally, please ensure the lunch box consists of a well-balanced diet and does not include sweets, chocolate bars or fizzy pop.

Lunchtime Award

Michael S, Y1 Alex W, Y5 Riley M, Y6

Free School Meal Entitlement

If you think you may be eligible to receive free school meals, please ring 01772 531809. This also includes children who will be in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 even though they will be receiving Universal Free School Meals.

Children moving into Year 3 in September will no longer receive a free universal school meal. The cost will be £2.30 for children not eligible for Free School Meals.

<u>Data Collection Sheet:</u> We will be sending a Data Collection Sheet out next week showing the details we hold on your child. Please make corrections/additions and return to the office.

Newsletter

We do not send out paper copies of the weekly newsletter. You can either sign up to receive an email copy or download the app on your smart phone. This can be done on the school website www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk and then complete the Newsletter Subscription on the front page. Or download the app from your app store. Search for School Jotter and then put in the school postcode – PR7 2LR.

Date	Event	Details
10.9.19	Non-Unifom for Reubens Retreat	£1 Donation
16.9.19	Southlands Open Evening	
18.10.19	Finish for Half Term	3.15pm
29.10.19	School Re-opens	
20.12.19	Finish for Christmas	2.15pm